DHP Advisory Committee

December 16, 2008

CLRC

10:00 a.m.
Present: 
Michael Flanagan, Bonnie Kisselstein, Linda Ryan, Susan Hughes
 (CLRC), liaison
Excused:
Dick Williams, Betsy Kennedy
1.
Secretary Pro Tem:
Michael Flanagan
2.
Minutes of the September 15, 2008 meeting were approved with no
   
changes.  M/M. Flanagan. S/ L.Ryan
3.
Mike Flanagan is the outgoing chair of the DHP committee. This is his last meeting.  Susan thanked him for his 5 years of work with the committee.  

4.
Welcome to the incoming chair, Bonnie Kisselstein.

5.
Regional Archivist’s Report:

· The Regional Archivist’s teleconference will be rescheduled, as there was a previous conflict with two RAs.
· There is a 6% DHP budget cut. Susan will take 6% from the spending budget but not from her salary. She has to submit a NYS form (FS-25a) to show how the monies will be re-allocated.

· NAVAC site visit (North Area Volunteer Ambulance Corps.) In order to conform to 501(c)3, they must make a portion of their records available to the public.

· A DHP Grants workshop was held on December 8. Six institutions were represented. Some forms have changed but otherwise, the procedure is the same.

· The 20th Anniversary Celebration at CLCBM on 9/23 went well. Several repositories brought displays. The facilities worked well for the event. This region was the only one that held a special event for the anniversary.  Chris Ward, the State Archivist attended the event.

6.
New Business:

· In the fall of 2009 or the spring of 2010, Susan wants to hold a one-day oral history conference in conjunction with the Preservation committee.

 Half day on procedure; half day on what to do with the results.
· On April 15, Andy Kitzmann and David Stokoe will do a presentation on
 “Dealing with Donors”. Susan will coordinate the event. It 

   will be held at the Fayetteville Free Library.

· Nicolette Scheider from SU Special Collections and Nancy Maliwesky from CXTec were invited to join the DHP committee but both declined because of their busy schedules.
7.
Next Meeting:   Could the DHP Committee set a standard for 2009?  Every 3rd Tuesday in February, April, June, September, and November.  Susan will email dates to committee as a reminder.
